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Dear Parents & Carers, 

I hope you had a lovely time off with your children over the school holidays, the weather wasn’t 
great, but after a long first half term, the pupils were ready for a break. The coming term brings us 
plenty of activities and festivities as we work our way up to Christmas. The school and PTA have a 
number of things planned that will hopefully fill them with joys of what is a special time. However, 
Christmas isn’t until next month and the hard work resumes as we continue with our work in class, 
Covid-19 catch up classes, mental wellbeing provision for pupils, nurture groups, extracurricular 
activities and coming soon, reporting to parents. 

Well done to Year 6 last term who won the afternoon at the movies experience. This is when classes 
are given a red or yellow counter for how they conduct themselves around school. The class receives 
a yellow counter for amongst other things perfect lining up when the bell goes, walking through 
school quietly and sensibly, notably excellent behaviour on the playground and the way they talk to 
lunchtime staff. A yellow counter is only awarded by any member of staff if it is above and beyond. A 
red counter is awarded if the class as a whole, or one member of the class falls below the expected 
standard. The yellow counters are added up, take the amount of reds away from the total and we get 
a final total. The children were fully involved in coming up with this idea and have really got on board 
with it. It also ensures they work as a team as a class and they encourage each other to go for the 
yellow counter.   

The results of our parent survey is now on our website for you to look at. One of the things I noted 
was that parents wanted to know more about what their children were being taught in class. I will 
look into how we can get this across to you more clearly, however in the meantime if you look at 
your class webpage, this should have lots of information on it. Also, if you are interested in specific 
subjects if you click on Key Information then Curriculum, there is a comprehensive guide to every 
subject with its own webpage, policies, curriculum over views, some have knowledge maps, subject 
vocabulary and examples of work.   Take a look to see what our curriculum looks like.  Some 
examples are detailed on the following page.

Finally if you are attending a firework party over the weekend please take care and stay safe.

Have a lovely weekend,

Mr Robinson





Snapchat is a photo and viedo sharing app whereby users can communicate with their friends. 
Images and videos can be shared as a 'story' and are visible for 24hours to their entire friend list. 
During lockdown, Snapchat's usage has risen and the app is continuing to attract a larger audience. 
Snapchat is now rivalling the likes of Tiktok and Instagram. Please view the attached guide for more 
information.



Thank you to all those who have completed the E-form to advise if you                                                           
wish your child to have the flu vaccination.   We understand that some                                                                      
people may not want to take up this offer and we ask that you still complete                                                 
the form and choose that you do not want your child to receive it.                                                           
This will take place Thursday 18th November during school hours.
https://forms.merseycare.nhs.uk/flu-vaccination

Please be aware that if your child has vomiting or diarrhoea it is 48 hours from the last incident 
before they can return to school.  Please remind your child that hand hygiene is extremely 
important, not just for Covid reasons and to continue washing their hands even if they are not 
in school.  Thank you

We will be holding tours of school for those 
children who are due to start Reception in 
September 2022.
All of these tours will take place out of school 
hours.
Please telephone 01744 678630 or
Email stpeter@sthelens.org.uk to book a place

1. Monday 8th Nov 4.30pm
2. Wednesday 1st Dec 4.30pm.

Please note there is a limited number allowed 
on each tour so booking is advisable.

Thank you

New Reception Tours

We will continue to sell poppies up to 
and including the 11th November.  
Please send your donation in a sealed 
envelope with your child’s name 
clearly marked on the front.
Many thanks for your support.

Poppies

JAM JAR COLLECTION

Many thanks on behalf of the PTA and St 
Peter’s church for all the Jam Jars and sweets 
sent into school today.
Your support is greatly                                                    
appreciated.



Please note the event is aimed at children aged 8 and under.  All children 
attending will receive a Christmas gift.



St Peter’s C.E. Primary School
Birley Street
Newton-le-Willows
WA12 9UR
01744 678630 
stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

Dinner Money
If your child wishes to change their lunch preference 
please advise the office via email giving a week’s 
notice.  Payment is taken through the School Money 
Online Payment System.

Uniform
Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK 
Liverpool Rd, Warrington,  WA5 1AE, 01925 413777                            
sales@touchline-embroidery.com
We also have a small number of items on the School 
Money site  under SHOP which you can pay for then 
contact school to arrange for them to be sent home 
with your child.

Absence
When reporting on the absence line, can we 
politely request that you leave a brief description 
of your child’s illness rather than just saying they 
are unwell.  If your child has vomiting or diarrhoea 
please note that they should not return to school for 
a period of  48 hours after the last incident.  This is a 
local authority policy
Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to 
school at least 4 weeks in advance. Forms can be 
found on the school website or requested from the 
school office.  In accordance with Government and 
Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term 
time will only be authorised in exceptional 
circumstances.

Changes
It is very important that if you change contact 
numbers, emails or addresses that you advise us as 
soon as possible.  Any changes must be sent into 
school via email.

Thank you

Can we please stress if you or a 
member of your household show any 
symptoms of Covid-19 you must remain 
at home and get a test. 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavi
rus-covid-19/check-if-you-have-
coronavirus-symptoms/or by phoning 
111

If you or your children have any 
symptoms you MUST take a PCR test 
not a Lateral Flow Test

To arrange a test call 119 or go to the 
website https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-
coronavirus-test
Further information is available on 
https://www.gov.uk/government/public
ations/covid-19-stay-at-home-
guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-
households-with-possible-coronavirus-
covid-19-infection


